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Friday 10th February 2023

Morning Drop off
Just a gentle reminder that parents should not be coming on to the playground or into the class rooms 
first thing in the morning. Messages can be passed through the teaching assistants on the gates or if you 
would like to make an appointment or hand over medicine you may visit the school office via the main 
entrance to do so.
Building Progress:

You may have noticed that more progress has been made with regard to the building of the extension. 
However due to the cold weather earlier on this term and the rain before Christmas we are now looking 
at a completion date of the end of May.

Spring Term Swimming Year 4 swimming Has now FINISHED for Year 4
Year 3 swimming – Starts Thursday 2nd March for 5 weeks –up to and including Thursday 30th March

Absence from School
Please could parents to telephone or email the school before 9am to notify us of any absence. Email: 
admin@st-laurenceprimary.com or telephone 01584 872766. If we do not hear from you children will be 
marked as unauthorised. 

KS1 –VIP’s
The children in ‘Tiger team' are this terms VIP's in KS1. If your child is in snakes then they are able 
to come to school on Friday February 17th in their own clothes.
As winners they will treated like VIP’s with special seats in the classroom, extra play time and seats at the 
top table in the lunch hall.

Headlice
A delicate subject, but we have been asked if we can send out a message out regarding head lice, there 
are signs that we may have a possible outbreak. Could we ask that parents check their child as soon as 
possible. If your child is infested you can get a treatment from the local chemist. There is no reason for 
your child to miss time from school. You will need to check other members of your family and you need 
to re-treat after a number of days as the eggs, which were not killed, will have hatched that way it will 
prevent them re-occurring.

Tag Rugby 9th February Tournament
Before the game, we all felt nervous. We were going to play Bishop's Castle - a very competitive team. 
Lewis scored the first try by weaving in and out the players of Bishop's Castle like a snake. After eight 
more tries, we won. 10-1 to us.
After that, we played St Lawrence Church Stretton. We won! Leo fantastically scored one, while Lola, Ida 
and Lulah showed great defensive work. 4-3 to us.
The third game was played against Hillstone. It was a tight match - 3-2. Lewis scored one try. Oliver and 
Lacey were great with shadowing the other team.
By then, we had already won the whole tournament. However, there was one other game to play: the 
finals. We were up against St Lawrence Church Stretton once again, with a referee that once was in that 
school. We were all so happy and joyful, but we didn't forget to congratulate the other team as well. 
They were very kind. So, we went up to see the tournament total; we collected our golden medals and 
went home on the minibus with shining smiles on our faces.
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Diary Dates
February

15th Year 5 class assembly

16th NO SWIMMING

Half Term – 20th – 24th

February

28th Parents Evening 3.30 - 6.30pm

March

1st Parents Evening 4 – 7pm

2nd Year 3 Swimming (first session)

3rd World Book Day

7th Reception and Year 6 class only – height & weight check

7th Year 1 – Discovery Centre

9th Year 3 Swimming

15th Year 2 class assembly

16th Year 3 Swimming

17th Red Nose Day 

17th PTA - Mufti day – Easter themed donation 

20th Year 1 at Ludlow Castle

22nd Class 1 Assembly 9.15am

23rd Year 3 Swimming

24th Cardingmill Valley Orienteering (Y5 & Y6 team)

29th Year 5 Pioneer Centre

30th Year 5 Pioneer Centre

30th Year 3 Swimming

30th Easter Service – St. Laurence’s Church – 10.30am

31st Year 5 Pioneer Centre

April

End of Term – Easter Holiday

3rd – 14th April

May 

9th – 12th Year 6 SATS

15th - 19th Year 6 Bikeability

June

21st Year 1 & Year 2 Safari Park

28th – 30th Year 6 London Trip

DAY CLUB AVAILABLE TO LIMIT      COST PER WEEK  LEADER NUMBER OF 

WEEKS 

Monday 

3.15 – 4.30pn

Top Play
KS1

( Y1 & Y2)
20

£3.50
Mr O’Reilly

10 weeks

Knitting Year 5 & Year 6 8
£3.50

Mrs Cooke 10 weeks

Singing Year 5 & Year 6 12 £3.50 Mrs Brayne 10 weeks

Tuesday

3.15 - 4.30pm

4 – 5 pm

Cookery Y2 & Y3 8
£3.50

Mrs Pitt

Mrs Powell 10 weeks

Orchestra - Stompers
KS2

You must be able to play an instrument N/A Mr Bennett 10 weeks

Thursday 

3.15 – 4.30pm
Tag Rugby Year 5 & Year 6 24 £3.50 Mr Tisdale 10 weeks

Dance KS2 £3.50 Miss Yates 10 weeks

Friday

3.15 - 4.30pm Football Year 3 & Year 4 (2nd half term) £3.50 Mr O’Reilly
2 x 5 weeks 

sessions

FULL

FULL



WHAT WE COLLECT

We accept the following ‘good quality’ items for RE-USE*:

•Men’s, Ladies’ and Children’s clothing

•Paired shoes (tied together or elastic band around)

•Handbags

•Hats

•Bags

•Scarves and ties

•Jewellery

•Lingerie

•Socks

•Belts

•Soft toys

•Household linen

•Household curtains

•Household towels

•Household bedding (bed sheets, pillow cases and duvet covers)

We DO NOT accept:

•Duvets and blankets

•Pillows and cushions

•Carpets, rugs and mats (including bath, shower and toilet mats)

•Soiled, painted, ripped or wet clothing

•School uniforms with and without logo

•Corporate clothing and workwear

•Textile off cuts, yarns or threaded material



Relationships can be difficult, complicated, fun, satisfying, 

exciting, annoying, bring out the best in us, bring out the 

worst in us. We are often in one, but we don’t often 

spend much time on them.  So here’s the chance

o Do you feel your relationship needs some attention?
o Do you feel you are drifting a bit lately or things have been 

difficult? 
o Would you like to meet with other parents and carers?
o Are you looking for a way forward?

Why not join us for our 4 week workshop with one 2 hours session 
each week.

WORKING ON YOUR 
RELATIONSHIP  

There are 2 different workshops on offer this Spring:
 Starts Wednesday 25th January for 4 weeks, 12.30-

2.30pm in Shrewsbury

 Starts Wednesday 8th March for 4 weeks, 12.30-2.30pm 

in Shrewsbury

To book a place on the workshop or for further information, including 

the venue please contact the Parenting Team by emailing 

parenting.team@shropshire.gov.uk or call 01743 250950
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